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WELCOME to ST. JOHN 
EVANGELIST PARISH 

 

JANUARY 15, 2023 SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
MASS SCHEDULE 

Saturday ...............................................................5:30 pm 

Sunday .................................................................9:00 am 

Wednesday & Friday .........................................7:00 am 

1st Friday-Pine Haven .........................................10:00 am 

2nd Friday-Prairie Crossing ................................10:00 am 
 

PARISH OFFICE 

Hours: Monday–Friday  7:30 - 3:30 PM 

601 Valley  Road, Kohler WI 53044  

Telephone ....................................... (920) 452-9623 

Email ................................................ stjohnev@btsje.org 

Website ........................................... stjohnkohler.org 
 

Please contact the Parish Office to: 

1. Join the Parish 

2. Schedule a Baptism 

3. Schedule a Mass Intention 

4. Any other questions or concerns 
 

PARISH STAFF: 

Administrator: Rev. Jonathon Schmeckel  

  Phone: 920-452-9623 ext. 206 

 Emergency: 920-287-8235 

  E-Mail: frjonathon@btsje.org 

Parish Administrative Assistant:  

 Gretchen Free 920-452-9623 ext. 201 

Director of Liturgy & Music:  

 Zach Holzer E-Mail: zach@btsje.org 

Directors of Religious Education:  

 Jeanne Bitkers (Gr. 4K-6) 

        Phone: 920-452-9623 ext. 220 

        E-Mail: jeanne@btsje.org 

  Teresa Bettag (Gr. 7-12) 

         Phone: 920-452-9623 ext. 218 

         E-Mail: teresab@btsje.org 

Co-Directors of Catholic Life Center:  

 John O’Dell E-Mail: john@btsje.org 

 Mary Waitkus E-Mail: maryw@btsje.org 

 

FINANCE COUNCIL: 

Finance Council Chair ........................ Rob Wenberg 

  Bob Goldsmith                         Ryan Kuhn 

 

PASTORAL COUNCIL:  

   Chairperson....................................... Bridgitt Zielke 

   Vice Chairperson .............................. Steve O’Neil 

   Rich Tauferner                        Peter Bustos 

   Tracy Kissel                             Norma Horne 

   Jenny Roatch 

    

Trustees:  Toni Sarafin, Trustee Treasurer 

                Michael Pellegrino, Trustee Secretary 

 

PRAY THE ROSARY DURING THE WEEK: 

Monday-Friday at 6:40 am 

 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: 

1st Fridays-6:00  - 6:45 am St. John Evangelist 

Sundays 8:00 - 8;45 am St. John Evangelist 

1st & 2nd Saturdays-3 :00 pm-Blessed Trinity 

3rd, 4th & 5th Saturdays-3:00 pm-St. John Evangelist 

LAY MINISTERS FOR JANUARY 21/22 

MASSES Saturday, 5:30 pm Sunday, 9:00 am 

Lectors William Moffatt Colleen Kuhn 

Erin Meyer 

Extraordinary 

Ministers of Holy 

Communion 

 Clyde & Sharon 

Kometer 

Ushers Tom Valicenti 

Volunteer 

John Multer 

Volunteer 

Sacristan Connie Katchkey Julia Rodemeier 

Steve O’Neil 

Greeters Judy Grey Diane Torke 
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2 From Father Schmeckel:  

During the first week of January, I had the opportunity to attend a scripture 

conference for priests.  Our main speakers where: Scott Hahn, John 

Bergsma, and Tim Gray. All of them are excellent biblical scholars and I 

would highly recommend any of their videos, lectures, and books as 

extremely useful in growing in your spiritual life and in your knowledge of 

Sacred Scripture.  The theme for this year’s conference was the “journey to 

holiness” with an emphasis on Matthew’s Gospel because we’ll be reading 

from Saint Matthew at Mass on most Sundays this year.  Here are a few first 

takeaways for me that might help you in your own journey to holiness. 

 

In one of Dr. Tim Gray’s talks, he said, “Holiness radiates out of the Presence of God.” He spoke 

about the architecture and nature of the Temple as it was described in the Old Testament 

where it was often called the holy dwelling place of God. The one Temple in Jerusalem made 

that city holy. As such, the city of Jerusalem is often described as “holy” or is used to foreshadow 

and describe the “heavenly Jerusalem”; and even beyond that, Israel, the land beyond the city 

of Jerusalem in which the Presence of God is Israel, which is called the “Holy Land” – even 

today!  And so, being in the presence of God naturally makes things holy. 

 

For us as Christians, what is the easiest way to be in the presence of God?  Through the Eucharist, 

and Mass is the most straightforward way.  If we want to grow in holiness, we should try to be in 

the presence of the Eucharist where God makes Himself present and available to us.  We could 

also make it a habit of stopping by one of our churches during the day to make a visit to the 

Blessed Sacrament for a few moments of silent prayer, and if that is not possible, we could spend 

a few moments reading the Scriptures each day and making an act of Spiritual Communion, 

expressing our desire and longing to receive Jesus in Holy Communion. (See the prayer on the 

next page.) 

 

A second takeaway for me from the conference I attended was the importance of reading in 

our lives as Christians. Listening to these great speakers, it was clear to me how important 

reading Scripture, spiritual reading, and other academic works helped them to grow in their own 

intellectual and spiritual knowledge of God. The past few times that I have heard Scott Hahn 

speak, he has mentioned that as he gets older, it’s more difficult to read as much or as quickly as 

he used to. It is a good reminder for us to make spiritual reading and study a part of our lives. 

Saint Josemaría Escriva said, “Don’t neglect your spiritual reading. Reading has made many 

saints.” If we want to grow in holiness, a regular habit of reading can be a way for us to become 

Saints! 

 

Finally, on a personal note, I want to say thank you for the many Christmas greetings, cards, 

notes, and gifts that you sent me (which I am still making my way through!). Your kindness and 

generosity mean a lot to me, and I am immensely grateful. Recently, we passed six months of 

me being your priest at Saint John and Blessed Trinity. I also say thank you for all of the welcome 

and goodness you’ve shown me in these first few months together. I know that I’ve already 

made many mistakes and left things undone – and plenty more will come, but I am very blessed 

and grateful to be your priest. Thank you for all of your help and encouragement in so many 

ways. May God bless you and your families! 



3 MASS INTENTIONS 

January 14 

 

January 14 

January 15 

January 15 

 

January 17 

January 18 

January 19 

 

January 20 

January 21 

 

 

January 21 

January 22 

January 22 

Saturday 

 

Saturday 

Sunday 

Sunday 

 

Tuesday 

Wednesday 

Thursday 

 

Friday 

Saturday 

 

 

Saturday 

Sunday 

Sunday 

Blessed Trinity 

 

St. John’s  

St. John’s 

Blessed Trinity 

 

Blessed Trinity 

St. John’s 

Blessed Trinity 

 

St. John’s 

Blessed Trinity 

 

 

St. John’s 

St. John’s 

Blessed Trinity 

4:00 pm 

 

5:30 pm 

9:00 am 

10:30 am 

 

9:00 am 

7:00 am 

9:00 am 

 

7:00 am 

4:00 pm 

 

 

5:30 pm 

9:00 am 

10:30 am 

†Sylvester & Eleanora Regan by Regan Family 

Trust, †Sharon O’Neill by Jim & Heidi O’Neill 

Ken Udovich & Family by Teresa Bettag 

Mass for Parishioners  

†Veronica Gilles by Ken & Alice Walter, †Lucy 

Cardarelle by Mary Klover, Angie & Eric 

†Kyle Wagner by Mom & Dad 

†Joan Ribich by Hermine Grasse 

Souls in Purgatory by David & Nancy 

Schleicher 

†Gerald & Bernice Simon 

†Joe Ehren by Ken Schmeling, Deceased 

Members of the O’Neill Family by Jim & Heidi 

O’Neill 

†Romona Stommel by Liz Holtz 

†Bruecker & McGinnis Families by Bill McGinnis 

Mass for Parishioners 

BUS TRIP TO THE 
PASSION PLAY: 
The Catholic Life Center is 

sponsoring a bus trip to 

Appleton to see the 

Passion Play on Saturday, 

April 1. The bus will leave Blessed Trinity at 9:30 

am and arrive back in Sheboygan Falls by 

about 5:00 pm. Please sign up by Wednesday, 

February 1. Cost is $40.00 per person and sign 

up slips are available on the table in the 

Gathering Space. Please make checks out to 

Blessed Trinity Parish and put “Passion Play” in 

the memo line. The bus is expected to fill up 

quickly, so sign up soon.  

Act of Spiritual Communion, by Saint 

Alphonsus Liguori 

 
My Jesus,  

I believe that You are present in the Most 

Holy Sacrament.  

I love You above all things,  

and I desire to receive You into my soul.  

Since I cannot at this moment receive You 

sacramentally,  

come at least spiritually into my heart.  

I embrace You as if You were already there  

and unite myself wholly to You.  

Never permit me to be separated from You. 

Amen. 

FINANCIAL: JANUARY 8, 2023: Collection: (contribution envelopes, electronic giving and 

loose offering): $2,535.00. 

SAFEGUARDING ALL GOD’S CHILDREN: All staff and volunteers, beyond High 

School age, who will work with or have contact with children under the age of 18 years 

old, must have Archdiocesan-mandated Safe Environment Training.    There will be an 

in-person Safe Environment Training Session held at St. John the Baptist Parish in 

Plymouth on Wednesday, January 25, 2023 at 6:00 pm. The session is approximately 2.5 

hours long.  Pre-registration is required.   For more information and to register go to: https://

www.archmil.org/offices/safeguarding/Safeguarding-Events.htm. If you have questions or need 

help with registration, please contact our St. John Evangelist Parish office at stjohnev@btsje.org or 

call 920-452-9623.  

https://www.archmil.org/offices/safeguarding/Safeguarding-Events.htm
https://www.archmil.org/offices/safeguarding/Safeguarding-Events.htm
mailto:stjohnev@btsje.org
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SATURDAY, JANUARY 14 

 12:00 pm  AA Meeting   

    Church hall 

 5:30 pm  Mass 

 
SUNDAY, JANUARY 15 

 8:00 - 8:45 am Reconciliation 

 9:00 am  Mass   
 

MONDAY, JANUARY 17 

 9:00 - 10:30 am Mother’s Group 

    
WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 18 

 4:00 - 5:15 pm Religious Education 

    4K - Grade 6 

 6:45 - 8:00 pm Religious Education 

    Grades 7 - 12 

 
FRIDAY, JANUARY 20 

 7:00 am  Mass 

  

SATURDAY, JANUARY 21 

 12:00 pm  AA Meeting 

    Church hall 

 5:30 pm   Mass 

  
SUNDAY, JANUARY 22 

 8:00 - 8:45 am Confession 

 9:00 am  Mass  

EVENTS CALENDAR WINTERFEST!: Will he held on 

Sunday, January 29, 2023. We need your 

help.  If you are able to help on the day 

of Winterfest, please use the signupgenius 

link here:  

 h t t p s : / / w w w . s i g n u p g e n i u s . c o m /

go/60B0B44A9A82BA0F85-winterfest1  or 

see the paper copies on the table in the 

Gathering Space.  

 

In order to have a successful Winterfest, 

we are in need of: 

 Cakes, pies, cookies, and other sweet 

treats for the dessert table. These can 

be dropped off Saturday, January 28 

from 7:30 am until after Mass or 

Sunday, January 29 beginning at 6:00 

am. 

 Full cakes for the Cake Walk (same 

drop off information as above. Please 

mark as “Cake Walk”) 
 New this year: There will be a Wine Pull. 

If you are able to donate a bottle of 

wine to the Wine Pull, please drop it off 

in the Parish Office by Thursday, 
January 26. 

 Craft donations for the Bazaar both 

 Donations to be put together for the 

bucket raffles 

Please contact Scott or Shelly Cieszynski 

at 847-309-8178 with any questions. 

WELCOME TO 
THE PARISH: 
Please welcome 

Nicole Mugan to St. 

Joh n  Eva n g e l i s t 

Parish. 

THE SACRAMENT OF 
RECONCILIATION: Will be 

offered at St. John Evangelist 

Parish on Saturday, January 21 at 

3:00 pm and on Sunday, January 

22 from 8:00 - 8:45 am.  
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Last week, our 9th grade 

Religious Education Class, 

under the direction of Mrs. 

M eyer ,  he l ped m ake 

gingerbread houses, as we 

continued learning about the 

Incarnation, the Magi and all 

of the many ways that God 

loves us!! Sweet things are 

happening with our Religious 

Education students!! 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION UPDATE: 
GRADES 7-12 
 

We just finished the Christmas season in our Church 

calendar with the feast of the Baptism of our Lord 

and now today on this 2nd Sunday of Ordinary time 

(which means “to count” in Latin and not boring or 

mundane!), we hear again in John’s gospel about 

Jesus’ baptism! Why would the perfect Son of God 

need to be baptized? Because Jesus was a great 

and humble teacher and by taking on our sinfulness, 

he gave us a chance for eternal salvation! His 

baptism launched a mission that culminated in the 

gift of the Holy Spirit, with us and within us!! Although God alone is infinite, we can participate in 

God’s nature via the grace, i.e. “undeserved favor” that we receive when we share in the 

Sacraments of the Church.   

 

Our 7-12 grade Religious Education classes are striving each class to draw closer to the Lord as 

we live, love and learn more about God, the Bible, the Church and our participation in this life 

of grace.  Before our Christmas break, we had our annual Safeguarding lesson followed by a 

panel discussion of eight young practicing Catholics, who are either in college or graduate 

school.  They were all home on break and took the time to come and share their stories of faith 

and how to own it when you are away from home, as well as answer any questions that our 

students may have had.  It was an inspiring time to see and hear what a difference these 

young people are making in the world, as they continue to fall in love with Jesus and His 

Church! Please continue to pray and encourage all of our young people at St. John Evangelist 

Parish and beyond as they become children of God! See you at Mass. 

 

~Teresa Bettag, Director of Religious Education Grades 7-12 
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MEN OF CHRIST 
(MARCH 11): The world 

needs men who live their 

faith boldly. Nearly 50 

parishes are hosting virtual 

Men of Christ conferences 

this year. Blessed Trinity 
Parish in Sheboygan Falls 

is hosting our county’s 

event. There will be more 

details in the bulletin in 

upcoming  weekends. 

WOMEN’S SPRING BELOVED RETREAT 

 
When: Friday Evening, February 17 from 6:30– 9 pm 

 & Saturday, February 18 from 9:00 am  – 4:30 pm.  

 

Where: Lakeland University, Plymouth (Free rides are 

available if you do not want to drive in Winter!)  

 

Cost: $30.00 per person 

 
DEADLINE TO REGISTER February 1, 2023. 

Note: If we don’t have 50 women registered by FEBRUARY 1, 

THE RETREAT WILL BE CANCELLED.  

 

Cost includes, all meals, snacks, and beverages. Each woman 

will also receive a lovingly created journal to capture their 

thoughts, ideas, references, take-aways and Holy Spirit 

moments.  

Full schedule, presentation descriptions, presenter biographies, 

additional retreat information, and registration are on the 

Sheboygan North Catholic Parishes website. Contact Kym for 

questions leibhamk@catholicnorth.org. 

“MEN ON FIRE” MEN’S CONFERENCE: On Friday, February 17 from 

6:30 - 9:00 pm and Saturday, February 18 from 10:00 am - 3:00 pm at St. 

Alphonsus Parish (6060 Loomis Road, Greendale). Men 16+ are invited to 

join Bart Schuchts, Florida State tight end turned national Catholic speaker, 

for a transformative two day event. Bart will share the encounter he had 

with God while in the NFL locker room and how it lead him to dedicate his 

life to helping other men encounter the Father in powerful & intimate ways. 

Cost is $25.00 for adults and $15.00 for students. Lunch will be provided on Saturday. Please 

see the St. John Evangelist Parish  bulletin board for information on signing up. 

WOMEN’S GROUP “WALKING WITH PURPOSE”: It is not too late to sign up 

for the new St. John Evangelist Women’s  Group which will begin on Saturday, 

February 4 from 9:30 - 11:00 am. This new eight (8) week Bible study will help women 

discover and prioritize what matters most in life. Women must sign up by Monday, 

January 16 so that enough books can be ordered. The cost is $23.00 and aid is 

available. If using a check, please make it out to “St John Evangelist Parish” and 

write WWP on the memo line. You may drop it off at the Parish Office or in the 

collection basket at Mass. Any questions, please contact Mary at maryw@btsje.org 

or 920-467-4616 ext. 314. 
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FORMED: St. John Evangelist and Blessed Trinity Parishes have purchased a subscription to 

Formed.org. FORMED is filled with content for all age groups and supports thousands of movies, 

children’s programs, eBooks, audio, parish programs and studies direct to your browser, mobile 

or connected device. Any questions? Please contact the parish office at 920-452-9623 or 

stjohnev@btsje.org. 

 

 

To sign up with Formed enter the web address https://formed.org/signup 

1.            Visit FORMED.org 

2.            Click Sign Up 

3.            Select "Sign Up as A Parishioner" 

4.            Find Blessed Trinity by parish name, 

     address, or zip code 

5.            Enter your email - and you're in! 

A R I S E  F A M I L Y 
ADORATION: Will be held  

EVERY FIRST FRIDAY IN 2023 at 

6:30 pm at St. Elizabeth Ann 

Seton Church (12700 W Howard 

Ave. New Berlin, WI). Encounter 

Christ as a family at Arise Family 

Adoration! This free, family-

oriented night of worship will 

introduce your family to the 

teaching of the devotion to the 

Sacred Heart of Jesus through 

prayer, music, and children’s 

breakout sessions alongside 

adult prayer. Please see 
A R I S E M K E . O R G / F A M I L Y -

A D O R A T I O N  f o r  m o r e 

information. 

P A N C A K E 
BREAKFAST: Will be 

held on Sunday, 
January 29 from 8:00 

am until 12:00 pm (Inclement 

weather back-up date, Sunday 

February 5) at Elizabeth Ann 

Seton Catholic School in 

Sheboygan. Enjoy pancakes, 

sausage, scrambled eggs and 

a drink for $7.00 for adults, $4.00 

children ages 3 to 12, with 2 

and under free. All proceeds 

will go to supporting Seton 

Catholic Schools. 
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